
 

   

 

May 23, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole                  The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Chairman         Ranking Member 
Committee on Appropriations       Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House of Representatives       U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515        Washington, DC 20515 
 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

I am requesting funding for the City of Madera Avenue 13 Sewer Rehabilitation, Phase III. The entity to 

receive funding for this project is the City of Madera, located at 205 W 4th Street, Madera, CA 93637. 

The funding would be for the rehabilitation of the final section of the Avenue 13 sewer-main that starts at 

the intersection of Avenue 13 and Granada Ave, to Highway 99. This project is an appropriate use of 

taxpayer funds because it is a remediation of an aging and failure-prone sewer line. 

This project has a federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized in the funding provided is 

consistent with purposes authorized in 42 U.S.C.5305(a)(2). 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family. 

Sincerely, 

 

Adam Gary 

Member of Congress 

 


